SOCIETY FOR THE STUDY OF FRENCH HISTORY

 Minutes of 23rd AGM held at the University of Newcastle, Tuesday 29th June, 2010
1. Apologies were received from Bill Doyle, David Hopkin, John Strachan, Kevin Gould, Malcolm Crook, Isabel DiVanna, Noelle Plack, and Chris Warne.
2. The minutes of the 2009 AGM were approved.
3. Secretary’s Report

Stephen Tyre reported that in the past twelve months the Society had awarded twelve research grants out of thirteen applications, to the value of £8400. The inaugural Ralph Gibson award had received seven applications, with Alex Fairfax of Queen Mary, University of London the recipient of the prize. 
4. Membership Secretary’s Report

Sandy Wilkinson reported that the Society currently had 121 members. The question of whether it would be possible for membership to be automatically renewed, rather than members being asked to renew each year by OUP, was again raised. A flyer and/or email setting out the benefits of membership was also suggested.
5. Accounts

Chris Warne presented the accounts for 2008. Income from OUP is steady and covers the routine expenditure, and the Society’s cash reserves amount to £86,447.84. A number of problems have arisen during the process of changing signatories on the accounts, but the change should now have been completed. Nonetheless, the meeting approved the treasurer’s suggestion that the Society look into moving to a different bank.
6. Report from the Editors of French History 
Julian Wright reported a steady flow of copy, a very good working relationship with OUP, and a growing profit share thanks to OUP’s marketing efforts. Two special issues, and a forum on Mona Ozouf’s work, were forthcoming later in 2010.  It was noted that, although an increase in copy from French colleagues was welcome, guidance for authors in French might be worthwhile to reduce the work that such copy often generates for the editors. The journal was now listed in the Thomson ISI index, for which a first report would be available in 2011. New copyright and licencing procedures were now in place, with an entirely online copyright process for authors.
7. Annual lecture and Malcolm Crook seminar
The Douglas Johnson lecture will take place on November 24, 2010, and the workshop for Malcolm Crook on January 24, 2011. Publicity materials would be circulated for both events.
8. Schools outreach
Mark Greengrass had been in touch with interested colleagues, and Prof. David Andress had agreed to produce the first podcast for schools, using facilities available to him in Portsmouth. The meeting expressed its thanks to Prof. Andress.
9. AOB

Mark Greengrass reported that the first volume in the Society’s monograph series would appear with Manchester UP in early 2011. Members would be entitled to a 40% discount on titles.

Karine Varley reported that the 2011 conference would take place on July 14-15 in Cambridge, and invited suggestions for plenary speakers. The 2012 conference would be held in York, with a transnational theme, and the 2013 conference would be organised by Queen Mary and ULIP.

The meeting expressed thanks to colleagues in Newcastle for organising the conference.
